MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 6TH SEPTEMBER 2017

APOLOGIES
Chris Hobbs, Steve Booth, Paul Beardshaw and Alf Lee.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the August 2017 meeting were read out and agreed as a true record of proceedings.
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
It was reported by Chairman that lanyards and card holders will be on way soon and was currently in hand.
Ian Phillips mentioned that a club member has a friend that has a roller that may be available when required, although hiring a Bobcat and Roller has still been on hold due to bad weather.

TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer read out a full report of the financial status of the Society, Full members currently at 210 with 47 Juniors, 59% living in the E R. Total income £1,718.70 Inclusive of memberships, web sales, MPBA lake rental, catering and open weekend. Total Expenses £690.21 Inclusive of Opus (electric), water rates, fuel, catering and trophies, putting the Society in a very strong financial position of £11,956.63. Catering did very well and was very busy, the society has also seen an increase of 22 members since last month, a lot of youngsters were seen on the unofficial open day and the society also received £40 from temporary memberships.
EVENTS
The Chairman gave thanks to everyone involved in setting up for the open weekend. Adrian (just kits) thoroughly enjoyed the day and hopefully next year will bring a stand with him.

The Steam Rally was enjoyed.

NADS went well with also 75 trucks and 30 crawlers being seen.

The MYA event was cancelled due to lack of entries.

The Chairman also gave thanks to all members who supported the IPMS static show and that we may get a mention in the Driffield Post.
The Events and Publicity Officer also reported that the upcoming Club Sunday on 10th will be the last one for the year which should determine the champions in scale steering and club 500s

The 17th will see NADS return to hopefully full strength of members.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS
The Society has received an additional picnic table to replace the one moved to truck section.
The Chairman commented that re-roofing the toilet block will go ahead by unanimous decision of the committee, costing £1,850.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS CONT’D

The Chairman stated that himself, John Foster and Steve Booth were called on site regarding the following, Bob Stabler’s would like a gate on the access road on to Lancaster Road end, the committee decision on this was a ‘no’ and that security should be sought by individual businesses. East Riding Council and the police should be enforcing safety and security measures and maybe setup a neighbourhood watch scheme.
It is also possible that activities could also be occurring from the 2nd access road used by emergency vehicles located from the sticks area. The Society has already made reasonable security measures. 

The Chairman has also asked that if anyone sees a gate being put up to inform committee. There was a weak part by our site entrance gate but this has since been blocked by the farmer.

The Chairman informed the members that £100 has been allotted to the crawler section to improve the water feature which will be active on events days.

The Chairman commented that relating to Social Media; the Society is still bound to adhere to the constitution and reinforced the fact that if any changes are to be made around the site that everything must be discussed through committee first before applying changes regardless to the section.

This Sunday’s scale and club 500s courses will be moved with the scale course going towards the north west and Club 500 course towards the east side of the lake.
The MPBA would like to host a fun day next year, and also one of the yacht section members noticed some members sailing RG65 yachts asking if any events could be made. It is also apparent that IOM yachting is decreasing in numbers.

Tree pruning will be carried out hopefully March next year round about the same time as this year.

The Chairman stated that all litter is to be taken home, contractors are very expensive. It was also noted that a brush is missing from clubhouse, possible that it could be in the gents’ toilet and are aware that Elaine has one for the kitchen; we can get more if required.

John Foster mentioned that despite an email being sent out regarding trophies to be returned for engraving, majority of them have disappeared, an email will be sent out and last years’ winners will be spoken to.

It was asked if the insurance company has been approached with regards to the recent works carried out around site i.e. Truck section and crawler section to see if we are covered in respect to height limit. Following a brief check of the public liability insurance there are no specifications on the matter. A fence is to be erected at the top of the crawler area, and was mentioned that the committee try to keep any risks to a minimum. A copy of the Liability Insurance is available to view in the clubhouse.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS CONT’D

It has been brought to attention that there has been a member sailing on 35MHz, this is an aircraft only band and should not be sailing, the Society has provisions for 27MHz, 40MHz and 2.4GHz.
The Secretary asked when we have membership cards on show will this affect the partners’ of the members, the response was that this would not be affected and that partners will be known. There was also a suggestion of membership cards being colour coded for each year and that committee members have a different colour to the rest of the members.

Ian Phillips mentioned that a go pro camera that had been left on site was from a friend of a member and despite an email being sent it appears the owner didn’t realize they left it up until now.

John Jenkinson reported that if anybody wants to go to Warwick this year that it would have to be organized by someone else as he won’t be available, a suggestion of going to a show in Blackpool 21st and 22nd October was made.

The meeting was finished by the Chairman hosting a fun nautical quiz.  
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